



Muskoka Rock Meeting Minutes

January 21, 2025, Port Carling Arena

Attended: Steph, Mandy, Geordie, Doug, Christine, Andrew, Seth, Kyle, Jenna, and Ryan

Motioned to adopt previous meeting minutes by Andrew 2nd by Geordie.

Skate A Thon

Jenna to get ballots ready for Sunday to put players names on for the draw. She will work the table as well as Christine.

Jersey for John Duke is not in yet, Ryan asked them to rush it. Hopefully will be in before Sunday.

Jenna asked to have the teams push to raise money for the skate a thon.

U9 MPS Championship

There is a total of 9 teams that will be playing over the 2-weekend championship. It will be double elimination. Mandy has all the ice times booked. All games will be in Port Carling.

OHF Update

Strict tampering rule in effect. Cannot talk about next year to anyone (players, coaches, parents etc. from any other organization. Fine can be up to \$5000 and a 1-year suspension. Teams can also be barred or not allowed to play in the OMHA championships.

Spring tryouts will be allowed in May after AAA, AA and A have completed theirs. Muskoka Rock will keep our original Fall tryouts.

We are allowed to promote our organization ie. Ice times, development, coaches.

Coaches can be announced Feb 15th or anytime after. Andrew suggests that we have the coaches selected for U11 & U13 REP teams prior to our year end banquet.

There will be a registrar meeting through the OHF in regard to registrations next year.

U8 Jamboree

1 Game will be played in Bala; all of the rest will be played in Port Carling. Planning to use the bumpers instead of the boards, to make it easier during the floods. Mandy to reach out to Humphrey to borrow the bumpers from there. Kyle has enough volunteers, and plans on doing pizza and hotdogs, was suggested to reach out to teams to pre order pizza so that there isn't an abundance of leftover pizza.

Association Update/Government

Motion to approve Gilbert & Larkin and Hoos Law to get us updated with the government motioned by Andrew 2nd by Ryan. We have no CRA, HST or Business License numbers.

Geordie to talk to Jenna Chambers to see if she was already working on this last year. We need the minute book updated, the current one is missing so we will need to start fresh.

Geordie is taking the lead on getting everything set up properly and fixed.

Financials

No issues. Geordie is still working with the bank to get the missing money back. People have been on holidays and the bank is only open on certain days. Our canteen is in a big deficit, and needs to be open for practices, all games and tournaments. Jenna to get chips to add to the canteen as we are out.

Barrie Colts Fundraiser

Saturday March 1, 2025 – we need to sell 100 tickets to make money. Mandy to schedule early games that date for U11 & U13, so it doesn't conflict. Andrew to look into the timing on the U9 MPS weekend schedule.

New Business

Jamie Goodman reached out about making magnetic dressing room flags for each team. This has been approved by the executive. Jenna to give her the go ahead.

U7 Jamboree in Humphrey is all set to go as per Craig.

6 winter jackets have been ordered for the newly registered players, this will cost \$250 as we had commission earned in the store and used that towards the jackets first.

Craig had emailed in requested that we close the registration for the current season, all in favor.

Playoff scheduling needs to be completed by January 31. Round Robin of a Minimum of 6 games must be played before February 26th. The top 4 teams then move onto Semi Finals between February 28 and March 19. The top 2 teams from that then move onto the finals between Mar 19 and Mar 28. Winner will head to OMHA Championships in Kingston Apr 4-6

Next Meeting

Tuesday February 25, 2025 7pm Port Carling Arena

Meeting adjourned 8:22pm